
Grand Junction, Colorado 

 
April 21st, 1943 

 
 The City Council of the City of Grand Junction, Colorado, met 
in regular session at 7:30 o'clock P. M. Councilmen present and 
answering at roll call were: Carson, Ross, Hoisington, Boston, 
Campbell and President Treece. Councilman Robb was absent. Also 
present were City Manager Brownson, City Attorney Banks, and City 
Clerk Tomlinson. 
 
 The minutes of the regular meeting held April 7th were read 
and approved. 
 
 Mrs. Josephine Ware, proprietor of the Avalon Cafe requested 

that her liquor license be transferred to 335 Main Street. A 
petition of protest was filed by the property owners in the 300 
block on Main Street, stating that they felt there were sufficient 
liquor stores and restaurants in that vicinity. It was moved by 
Councilman Ross and seconded by Councilman Hoisington that the 
request of Mrs. Ware be denied. Motion carried. 
 
 City Manager Brownson reported on recent developments in 
connection with the Airport and the C.A.A. Navy Pilot Training 
program. It had recently been announced that this school would be 
discontinued, and every effort has been made by all concerned in 
trying to get the school continued. Four Navy officials had been 
in conference with Mesa College, Chamber of Commerce, and City 
delegations during the day, and it is hoped that the matter will 

be re-considered. 
 
 It was reported that Thos. McCall and Son have completed 
their contract at the airport, and have certified that all 
material and labor bills have been paid. It was moved by 
Councilman Carson and seconded by Councilman Boston that the 10% 
balance, with held from McCall and Son for a period of thirty 
days, be paid to them. Roll was called on the motion with all 
members of the Council voting AYE on the motion. The President 
declared the motion carried. 
 
 City Manager Brownson reported that he had recently rented a 
small garage building on South 6th St. to the Specification Motor 
Oil System for the sum of $10.00 per month. It was moved by 

Councilman Campbell and seconded by Councilman Carson that the 
action of the City Manager in renting this building be ratified by 
the Council. Roll was called on the motion with all members of the 
Council voting AYE. The President declared the motion carried. 
 
 Mrs. Smith appeared before the Council and asked further 
reconsideration of her application to transfer her beer license 
from the Tavern Inn to the Depot Grill at 120 Pitkin Ave. Chief of 
Police Joe Keith also appeared before the Council and stated his 
views in the matter. It was moved by Councilman Carson and 
seconded by Councilman Campbell that the request of Mrs. Smith be 



granted, and that her license be transferred to the Depot Grill. 

Roll was called on the motion with the following result: 
Councilmen voting AYE - Carson, Hoisington, Boston, Campbell, and 
Treece. Councilmen voting NO - Ross. A majority of the Councilmen 
present voting AYE, the President declared the motion carried. 
 
 It was moved by Councilman Carson and seconded by Councilman 
Ross that the meeting adjourn until Monday morning, May 3rd, at 10 
o'clock A.M. Motion carried. 
 
/s/ Helen C. Tomlinson 
City Clerk 


